

Legislators agree on redistricting for state, but not federal, lines
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A joint redistricting bill to set new lines for Assembly and Senate seats—but not congressional ones—is being printed today, said Michael Whyland, a spokesman for Assembly Speaker Sheldon Silver, D-Manhattan.

“We are printing state lines after adjusting them in consultation with the Governor,” Whyland said in a statement. “We are also submitting a proposal for long term reform.

“Regarding federal lines, we have been working non-stop and tried very hard but just couldn’t come to an agreement with the various parties, therefore we will wait and review the judge’s revised lines tomorrow,” he said.

U.S. Magistrate Roanne Mann released her proposal for new congressional lines Tuesday—a week ahead of schedule. New York is losing two seats in the House of Representatives—from 29 to 27—because its population hasn’t been growing as fast as other states. Mann’s proposed maps would eliminate the seat of Democratic Rep. Maurice Hinchey, who is retiring. A congressional seat in Queens also would be eliminated.

Mann was appointed last month to assist in New York’s redistricting process. The GOP-controlled Senate and Democrat-led Assembly have been trying for weeks to reach agreement on congressional lines.

A federal court panel of three judges will have the final say in which redistricting lines are approved. The maps have to be reviewed for compliance with the Voting Rights Act.

Silver and Sen. Michael Nozzolio, R-Fayette, Seneca County, have they would prefer the Legislature to arrive at a deal before Mann’s work is finished. Nozzolio is co-chairman of the Legislature’s redistricting task force.
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